Overland Park Neighborhood Association (OPNA) minutes of  2/23/12 meeting.
Call to order at 6:32pm.
As President Catherine Sandy had catarrh, Vice President Ronnie Crawford conducted the meeting.
Catherine’s minutes from the last meeting were approved as read.
Treasurer’s Report showing a balance of $629.69 on 1/31/12 was approved as read.
Ray Ehrenstein mentioned the INC (Inter Neighborhood Cooperation) Dollar Dictionary fund-raiser. His plea for reimbursement for $35 INC membership fee was approved.
Ronnie noted the Denver County Fair, which will include a drag show, among other delights.
Kenny Be (Westword cartoonist) has made a post card for OPNA, depicting “Potato Clark.”
Noting that “mouthing off can turn into something,” Jack Unruh suggested an “incubator project” titled Overland Park Arts League (OPAL) as a possible partner for OPNA. ”If we out the artists,” he said, “they will produce something.” Keith White is a graffiti artist at the Kroonenberg Lumber Company.The next meeting for this effort will be March 5 at Greenhouse Coffee.
Troy from Medici couldn’t make it tonight, but will return next month. There will be 2900 square feet of space rent free for non-profits in the new building, including space on the ground floor (possible OPNA office).
Jennifer Redes from Chris Nevitt’s office mentioned the re-districting of councilmanic districts. City Council votes in May; the changes become effective in 2015. She said “neighborhood boundaries are sacrosanct” and that a population of about 54,00 is ideal. Chris will be at the next meeting on the subject on 3/1 at SWICK, 1000 S. Lowell (Kentucky & Mississippi). Nevitt’s “fiendish plan” would combine the Baker and Overland neighborhoods.
Maya Keyes, program coordinator of Feline Fix, said 8500 cats are spayed each year, and 20,000 are euthanized in shelters, but 100,000 feral cats are roaming around. Feline Fix offers a $40 spay and neuter program for tame cats, $10 surgeries for feral cats, and $5 vaccinations for rabies, distemper (FERCP). She said the Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR) program is the most humane and effective approach. She recommends taking a look at www.nursenancypresents.
Jim Sample said Mark Ferrandino (District 2) promised to attend next month’s meeting.
When to have elections was discussed. April 26th was deemed best.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm. 
